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s n Sowe(  5 a 0-30o smico  Hastings Co llege of L aw. L inda i s bri ght, energet ic, and funny.

Her topic wi ll be "Tr easure T ro ves in the Li brary."

Gi ve to our CSU E RFA  L ibrary Endowm ent!  Yo ur donations wi ll be matched. Our local
chapter of ERFA  here at CSUEB Hay ward has only a small bank account. Our only source of
funds is Statewi de ERFA  reimbursement. Un like m ost chapters, we h ave no local dues. W e lose
money on the luncheons and do not wan t to raise pr ices. W e send two  newsletters a year and un-
paid volunteers do all the wo rk.

Ho wev er, because of the di ligent wo rk of treasurer  Hel en Sowers, we h ave almost $3000
molderi ng  in our bank account. A t the last Bo ard meeting I suggested t hat we do nate $500 to1

the ERFA Library Endowment (which now has about $15,000) and that I would match that with
another $500.

d uggesoeni v`� g w �xd person) suggested

your donations can be used to match an additional ERFA donation, up to $500, to make a bigger
total gift to the Endowment. So, please consider making a contribution so that we can give
$2000. With our Librarian as our speaker, this is time to make a contribution. She will be very
grateful. 

--Bea Pressley, President

N ot  ear n ing in t er est . -ed1
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Opinions
CEAS Budget Forum of February 4, 2010
Addendum: Statement by Professor Rita Liberti

Over the past 3-4 years in the role of Department Chair, Vice Chair of the Academic Senate, and
now as Professor in Kinesiology, I watched as the administration spent considerable time and energy en-
suring that students levy and increase mandatory fees on themselves to pay for everything from a Well-
ness Center, to Student Health Services, a Division II Athletic Program, and a parking garage. In building
a version of a “ vibrant campus community,”  the administration expenstr w ibr


